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NMED publishes Public Notice and Proposed Final Permit for the

Waste Isolation Pilot Plant Ten-Year Renewal Process
Hybrid public meeting in Carlsbad, Santa Fe, and online set for September

SANTA FE — Today, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) released the Proposed Final
Permit for the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP) renewal process and announced a hybrid public
meeting to provide a venue for the public to ask questions about the proposed final permit.

NMED published the proposed final permit identifying changes made to the draft permit as a result of
the settlement agreement signed by parties on June 23, 2023. For ease of review, a table summarizing
these changes, as well as editorial changes, is available here.

NMED will hold a hybrid public meeting from 5:00 — 7:00 p.m. MT on Friday, September 22, 2023.
Attendees can participate in-person at locations in both Carlsbad and Santa Fe, as well as remotely on the
WebEx platform.

The public comment period for the renewal permit will remain open until September 22, 2023. NMED
will issue a final permit in October 2023 with an effective date 30 days later in November 2023.

On June 23, 2023, NMED negotiated a settlement agreement, in conjunction with the Department of
Energy and Salado Isolation Mining Contractors LLC, the co-permittees, with parties who had requested
a hearing and were in opposition to the draft ten-year renewal hazardous waste facility permit for WIPP.

The WIPP facility, located in Carlsbad, New Mexico, was authorized by Congress for the disposal of
transuranic (TRU) radioactive waste materials generated by atomic energy defense activities of the
United States.

The public notice is available in English and Spanish, along with the table of changes and a link to the
proposed final permit, on NMED’s WIPP News webpage at https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-

waste/wipp/.

#A#

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities,
as required by applicable laws and regulations. NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination
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programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050
| P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been discriminated
against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator.
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